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Twenty-third Sunday 


In Ordinary Time


September 6th, 2015





St. Bernard Parish


Founded 1908


202 N. Broadway—Box 10


Albers, Illinois  62215


Phone: (618) 248-5112


Fax: (618) 248-5595





St. Damian Parish


Founded 1861


One West Main Street


Damiansville, Illinois 62215


Phone: (618) 248-5134


Fax: (618) 248-5134 





WEBSITE:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org" �www.stbernardandstdamian.org�











MASS SCHEDULE:





MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 7TH                                                  


NO am Mass @ St. Damian


NO Prayer Service w/Communion





TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8TH                                   


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Cyril, Dorothy, & Marvin Foppe





WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 9TH  


NO MASS SCHEDULED





THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 10TH                                                  


7:45 am Mass @ St. Bernard


For All Memorial Donors





FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 11TH                                                           


7:45 am Mass @ St. Damian 


For All Parishioners





SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 12TH                                    


5:00 pm Mass @ St. Damian


Marie Eilering


Judy Athmer


Martin & Leona Toennies





SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 13TH                          


8:30 am Mass @ St. Damian


Lindy, Lynn & Irene Horstmann





10:00 am Mass @ St. Bernard


Linus Meier


Lorraine & Cyril Schniers


Clarence & Rita Netemeyer





11:00 am Mass @ St. Damian


Mass in Spanish 





BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE:


The Most Rev. Edward K. Braxton, Ph.D., S.T.D.





PASTOR:


Fr. Jack Joyce


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:frjack@charter.net" �frjack@charter.net�


Residence / Office at St. Bernard





CATECHETICAL MINISTRY DIRECTOR:


Deacon Glenn Netemeyer


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" ��stdamians@wisperhome.com�


Personal Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:gnetemeyer@msn.com" �gnetemeyer@msn.com�


Cell Phone: 618-772-9343


Office at St. Damian





NC VICARIATE HISPANIC MINISTER:


Roberto Rapp


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:robertorapp@yahoo.com" �robertorapp@yahoo.com�


Cell Phone: 314-780-2795


Office / Residence at St. Damian





SECRETARY:


Jeanne Langenhorst


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:st.bernard@charter.net" ��st.bernard@charter.net�


CLC Office Phone: 618-588-4323


Cell Phone: 618-979-5933


Monday (OFF) on September 7th;


Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday (9 am to 4 pm)


@ CLC, New Baden;


Friday (8 am to 1 pm) @ St. Bernard or St. Damian.





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER:


Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz


Email: � HYPERLINK "javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')" �maschuetz@hotmail.com��Cell Phone: 618-401-6007








LITURGY OF THE WORD:


Humanity’s hope has always been that the future will be free of division, pain, illness and suffering.  Healing may not always come when and how we wish it, but we are assured that God’s healing is not limited to certain groups or a privileged few.  God extends gracious love and care to all the world.  Let us all be open to hearing God’s word and to the promise of God’s kingdom, where all will be healed.  Perhaps we can reflect on how well we go beyond our customary circles in sharing God’s graciousness with others.      





HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS:


Sunday, September 6th 


	Children’s Liturgy of the Word Begins


		8:30 am @ St. Damian Church


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


	Pre-School Sunday School Classes


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School 


	Catholic Youth Ministry Meeting


		11:30 am @ St. Damian House


Monday, September 7th 


	Labor Day – NO School – Offices Closed 


	NO Mass & Prayer Service w/Communion


Tuesday, September 8th                


	Joint-Parish Directory Photos Taken


		2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center 


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	Knights of Columbus Meeting


		7:30 pm @ Albers Jaycee Hall 


Wednesday, September 9th 


	Joint-Parish Directory Photos Taken


		2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center 


Thursday, September 10th               


	Joint-Parish Directory Photos Taken


		2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center 


	English as Second Language (ESL) Classes


		5:30-8:30 pm @ St. Damian Mtg. Room


	St. Bernard Mixed Choir Practice


		7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church 


Friday, September 11th                            


	Communion to Homebound


	Joint-Parish Directory Photos Taken


		2:00-9:00 pm @ St. Damian Gym 


Saturday, September 12th                            


	Joint-Parish Directory Photos Taken


		10:00 am-4:00 pm @ St. Damian Gym


Sunday, September 13th 


	Children’s Liturgy of the Word 


	& Catechists Blessing


		8:30 am @ St. Damian Church


		10:00 am @ St. Bernard Church


	Pre-School Sunday School Classes


		10:00 am @ Albers Elementary School 


	Mater Dei Freshman Mass


		12 noon @ the Cathedral, Belleville








RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION 


RCIA – Do you know someone interested in becoming Catholic who is not baptized or was baptized in another Christian Church?  Inquiry Sessions for RCIA will begin on September 16th at 7:00 pm @ St. George Community Life Center. To register or if you have any questions please contact Deacon Glenn Netemeyer (618) 772-9343 or (618) 248-5134; or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:stdamians@wisperhome.com" �stdamians@wisperhome.com�. 





FAITH FORMATION MASSES 


Weekday Mass will start at 7:40 am instead of 7:45 am beginning on Monday, Oct. 5th when school is in session.  When there is NO school, Mass time will be at 8:00 am.  





THANK YOU


Thank you for allowing us to recycle the aluminum cans from St. Damian Parish Picnic and a big thanks to Albers Centennial Committee for allowing us to use their wagon.   A big thanks to all the people who have also donated their cans since we started this collection.   So far we have recycled a total of $484.41!!   This money will be used to purchase much needed medicine and medical supplies for the people of Honduras when we go in October.   We will continue to collect cans for recycling until October 1st.  Again, many thanks and bless you all! 


  	-- Kathleen Hodges, Jackie Toennies, Mary 		Innes & Judy Hemann


Thank you to all the donors and volunteers that were at the Blood Drive on Thursday, August 27th.  The goal was 25 units and we surpassed the goal with 32 total units donated and 36 presenting donors.  Volunteers include:  Clint Morris, Jordan Wieter, Michael Majchrzak, Jenna & Kate Toennies, Rachel Zurliene, Devin Rensing, Angie Winkeler, Linda Majchrzak, Janel Zurliene & Dana Lake.    


-- St. Bernard’s Ladies Sodality














Financial Reports & St. Damian Picnic Report:


The financial reports and St. Damian picnic report has been emailed to those with email addresses.  If you wish to have your email added or did not receive a copy, please let me know.  Extra copies are available at the entrances of both churches.  Thanks!  					      -- Jeanne





CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY:


Everyone is invited to join us at Hardee's Night on Tuesday, September 15th from 5-8 pm at Breese Hardee's!  Invite your family and friends!  20% of ALL SALES (Dine-In, Carry-Out and Drive-Thru) will be donated to our St. Bernard & St. Damian CYM!  Thank you for your support!





ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS:





CONGRATULATIONS:


	Congratulations to Samantha Anne 	Jankowski & Patrick Matthew 	Connelly, who were united in Holy 	Matrimony on Saturday, August 22nd at St. Damian Church.  May their love for God and one another grow throughout the years.   





	Congratulations to Silas Michael 	Arentsen, child of Phillip & Lacey (Miller) 	Arentsen, who received the saving waters of 	baptism on Sunday, August 30th @ St. Damian Church.  May God watch over and guide them in their journey of life. 











CHURCH SUPPORT: August 30th, 2015


Envelopes: $ 1,462.00 + Loose: $74.00 


+ Mass in Spanish: $85.00 = 	$1,621.00


Budget for week:	$2,755.77


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$19,138.28


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$24,801.93


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($5,663.65)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$143,300.00


(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not include the $58,000.00 transferred from: Savings, Building Fund, Cemetery & Picnic Checking Accounts, which is needed in order to balance the budget.) 


End of Month Totals:


Bldg/Maint Fund: $665.00	Total:  $9,377.55


Sister Parish:	$285.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!





ST. DAMIAN MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Saturday, September 12th, 2015 @ 5:00 pm


Eucharist Ministers — Mech Toennies, Brian 	Rogers, Alison Kalmer


Reader — Anita Rakers


Ushers — Marvin Rakers, Delmar Santel


Servers —Emma Rogers, Paul & Collin Jansen


Organist — Jan Hitch     





Sunday, September 13th, 2015 @ 8:30 am


Eucharist Ministers — Pete Toennies, Rosann 	Horstmann, Diana Jansen


Reader — Jackie Toennies


Ushers — Jared Horstmann, Ron Horstmann


Servers —Lily Toennies, Abby & Cole Arentsen


Organist — Jan Hitch     


Collection Counters – Jan Hitch, Pete Toennies, 	Kathleen Hodges


Children’s Liturgy – Jackie Toennies, Lily 	Toennies


If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 














ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS:





MUMS FOR SALE!


$25 for 3 Mums OR $10/Mum.


Order forms are available in the entrances of both churches.  Mums will be ready for pick-up at St. Bernard Fall Festival on Saturday, October 3rd from 12 noon-3:00 pm.  Please enclose payment with your order.  Checks may be made payable to "St. Bernard Catholic Church".  Orders with payments may be left in the payment box at Albers Village Hall or in the collection basket.  Please mark envelopes "Fall Festival Mums".  Orders must be received by 4:00 pm on Monday, September 14th.  Contact Brenda (698-3804 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:villageofalbers@yahoo.com" �villageofalbers@yahoo.com�) or Stacy (248-5457 / � HYPERLINK "mailto:timstacy@charter.net" �timstacy@charter.net�) with questions.  Thank you for your order!








CHURCH SUPPORT: August 29th/30th, 2015


Envelopes: $3,770.00 + Loose: $100.00 = 	$3,870.00


Budget for week:	$2,916.25


Fiscal year-to-date collected:	$20,880.00


Fiscal year-to-date budget:	$26,246.25


Over (under) year-to-date budget:	($5,366.25)


Fiscal year (7/15-6/16) budget:	$151,645.00


(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not include the $32,000.00 transferred from: Men’s Club, Ladies Sodality, Capital Fund, Cemetery & Fund Raiser Checking Accounts, which is needed in order to balance the budget.) 


End of the Month Totals:


Sister Parish:	$788.00





Thanks for your faithful and generous support!














ST. BERNARD PARISH FALL FESTIVAL 


SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3RD, 2015





INDOOR ACTIVITIES: Grandparents Mass at 4:00 pm @ St. Bernard Church.  Pork Sausage Dinner served from 4:00-7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  Quilt/Cash Bingo starting at 7:00 pm @ Albers Elementary Gym.  Country Store starting at 4:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.





OUTDOOR ACTIVITIES: 


	Held on the Parish Grounds


Children Rides & Games and Pony Rides starting at 5:00 pm, Vendor Fair from 4:00-7:00 pm, Music by “Bobby & the Buzzards” from 7:00-10:00 pm, Chili, Burgers & Fries starting at 7:00 pm, Kettle Corn, Funnel Cakes & Drinks.  Fun for everyone!! 





ITEMS NEEDED: Potatoes for dinner (Please sign up in the main entrance of church), Quilts for bingo, Baked Goods, Homemade Wine, Summer/Deer Sausage, Jams/Jellies, Salsa, Crafts, Etc. to sell at the country store, and most important of all Volunteers to make this a successful event.  Everyone’s participation is needed!





NEXT MEETING is Wednesday, September 16th at 7:00 pm @ St. Bernard Parish Center.  All interested in planning this fundraiser, please attend the meeting.   





St. Bernard’s Mixed Choir needs you!


The Mixed Choir will be starting up its normal practice schedule for the Fall & Christmas Seasons on Thursday, September 10th at 7:30 pm.  With the retirement of a few members in the past few years, (some who gave more than 50 years of service to St. Bernard’s) NEW members are more than welcomed.  They are needed, as are the returning members.  


All you need to sing in the choir are:


Be of High School age or older


A love of praising and worshiping the Lord through singing


The ability to make most of the Thursday night practices and/or Sunday morning Masses when the choir sings


That is All!!!  Reading music is a plus but is not necessary.  We hope you can join us.


	Mike Huelsmann Choir Director & Joni Kloeckner 	Music Ministry Coordinator / Organist  











DIRECT PAYMENT BY ACH:


Direct Payment by ACH is the transfer of funds from an individual’s account for the purpose of making a contribution to St. Bernard Parish.  In the near future you will be receiving a letter and an authorization agreement form in the mail.  If you are interested in having your contributions done electronically, please fill out the form with all the required information, sign, date and return to the parish office.  Our goal is to start the process the beginning of September.  If you have any questions, please let us know.  Thank you!   








ST. BERNARD MINISTRY SCHEDULE





Sunday, September 13th, 2015 @ 10:00 am 


Eucharist Ministers — Lynn Athmer, Ray Gill, 	Meg Schiefer, Shannon Netemeyer


Reader — Samantha Kassen


Ushers — John, Linda & Michael Majchrzak, Tom 	Rensing 


Servers — Erin Schiefer, Devin Rensing, Ryan 	Gill


Collection Counters – Lynn Athmer, John 	Majchrzak, Tom Rensing


Children’s Liturgy – Amy Reynolds, Brenda 	Richter





If you are scheduled to be a minister and are not able to attend, please find someone to take your place.  Thank you for your cooperation! 











	The Albers 125 Committee is now 	offering Fall/Winter Wear. Order 	forms are available at several 	businesses in town as well as the post 	office and village hall. The deadline to order is Oct. 1st and this will be the only opportunity to purchase these items as we will not order extra. Fall/Winter items available are long sleeve t-shirts, crew neck sweatshirts, fleece and  performance hoodies and quarter zip pullovers for both men and women. Checks can be made payable to "Albers 125" in an envelope marked “Albers 125" and deposited in the water bill drop off. There are also short sleeve t-shirts still available. Just contact Alpo 806-9360 if interested.





The Albers 125th Quasqui-centennial, military recognition working group is requesting the names of our Albers military members, past and present, for our Albers 125th Year Book.  Please send the name(s), rank, and service for our active duty, retired, and honorably discharged veterans, including our dearly departed veterans.   Points of contact are Cindy Wiegmann (� HYPERLINK "mailto:cynthia.m.wiegmann.civ@mail.mil" �cynthia.m.wiegmann.civ@mail.mil�), Chris Holtmann (� HYPERLINK "mailto:chris@bglattorneys.com" �chris@bglattorneys.com�) and Rick Backes (� HYPERLINK "mailto:Richard.backes.ctr@us.af.mil" �Richard.backes.ctr@us.af.mil�).   Or call 248-5511 to leave a detailed voice message.  Deadline is December 31st, 2015.





COMMUNITY CONCERNS/EVENTS:


The Albers Commercial Club will be having a BBQ on Friday, Sept 11th from 4:00-7:00 pm & Saturday, Sept 12th from 10:00 am -2:00 pm on Caseys parking lot. Menu includes pork steaks, brats, potato salad and pork n' beans. This is yard sale weekend, so come out, do some shopping and enjoy some great BBQ. Delivery will be available to the elderly or anyone in Albers unable to get to Caseys. Help is needed so contact Alpo 806-9360 if interested in helping or delivery needs.





Village of Albers: Wide Yard Sales on Saturday, September 12th from 7am – 2 pm.  'Like Us' on the Albers Community Face Book page to advertise your sale!





Walgreens – Highland will hold a Flu-Shot Clinic on Tuesday, September 15th from 8:30-9:30 am @ Albers Village Hall & 10:00–11:00 am @ St. Damian Parish House.  There is no cost for people who have Medicare Part B and Illinois Medicaid covers the shot for anyone over 10 years.  The cost of the shot is $25.00.  If you have private insurance and want to find the co-pay cost, please contact Lisa at (618) 651-1204.   





Damiansville Chamber of Commerce will be hosting the 5th Annual Clinton County BBQ Championship with their Annual Shooting Match.  We will again be having a Craft Beer Festival where you will be able to sample over 32 craft beers.  It will be held on Saturday, September 26th @ Damiansville Park.  There will be a full menu besides the BBQ as well as inflatable rides for kids.  New items this year include: 5K run, human foosball tournament, and live music from 5-9. For more information or to enter a team, email Steve Fuehne at � HYPERLINK "mailto:sfuehne@4thebank.com" \t "_blank" �sfuehne@4thebank.com�.  The entry deadline is September 12th.





Study Day On Diversity: “Coming From Where I’m From: Race, Space, & Identity” is the topic presented on Saturday, September 12th from 9:30 am to 3:00 pm with registration beginning at 9:00 am. Presenters: Dr. Jonathan Smith of St. Louis University, African-American Studies and Assistant to the President on Diversity; and Nichele Moore, Esq., Neighborhood Law Office, CUP, E. St. Louis. Cost: $10 includes lunch. To register contact the Ruma Center at 618-282-3848 or Sherri at � HYPERLINK "mailto:nunns@adorers.org" �nunns@adorers.org� by August 31st.








Western Clinton County Senior Services (WCCSS) is a non-profit organization that promotes wellness, nutrition and services to all people. We can deliver a hot meal to anyone that is homebound not just Senior’s. Meals on Wheels can be delivered short term or on an as needed basis. We also serve lunch at our Trenton Center, Monday thru Friday and on Wednesday at the Civic Center in New Baden. We service Trenton, New Baden, New Memphis, Albers, Aviston and Daminsville. The recommended donation is $5 a meal for those that are 60 and above and $6 for 59 and below. Anyone can eat at the center!!! Please call 224-9913 to reserve a meal or for more information.  We also have many activities and help with many different resources that are needed. Thank you for your continued support!! 





Comfort At Home Senior & Family Care provides dependable and affordable in-home assistance.  Our highly qualified and trained caregivers are ready to help you and your loved ones with a variety of daily activities such as: ( caring companionship; ( meal planning & preparation; ( incidental transportation; 


( running errands; ( light housekeeping; ( medication reminders; ( monitoring of safety while bathing; 


( assistance with bill paying; ( information and referral services.  Our personalized services are available seven days a week and can range from a few hours daily to 24 hours.  Serving Illinois counties of Clinton, Bond, St. Clair, and the eastern portion of Madison.  For more information call Susie Oestringer, owner, at 618-588-3014, email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@comfort-at-home.com" �info@comfort-at-home.com�, or go to the website � HYPERLINK "http://www.comfort-at-home.com" �www.comfort-at-home.com�. 
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